
                                MEMORANDUM OF LAW


        DATE:          July 12, 1994


TO:          Maureen Stapleton, Assistant City Manager


FROM:          City Attorney


SUBJECT:     Intellectual Property Rights in City Employee


                      Developed EMT-D Simulator


             Your memorandum dated April 7, 1994, addressed to Assistant


        City Attorney John M. Kaheny has been referred to me for


        response.  You asked Mr. Kaheny to review a proposed agreement


        between the City and City firefighter Greg George pertaining to


        their respective rights in an EMT-D Simulator developed by Mr.


        George.  You have confirmed with me that you would like a written


        response to your request.


             The questions raised by your request were extensively


        researched by Legal Intern Ann Collura, whose work I have


        reviewed and approved.  A copy of her research memorandum is


        attached.  I concur in her analysis and conclusion.


             If you have further questions, please feel free to call me


        at 236-6223.


                                 JOHN W. WITT, City Attorney


                                 By


                                     Cristie C. McGuire


                                     Deputy City Attorney
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